ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

September 16, 2014
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on September 16, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Brink, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Trustee Barkel.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Clerk Evink.
2. Trustee Oonk approved the minutes of August 19, 2014 Board Meeting. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion which passed. Absent: Barkel.

3. Business Items

a. Mr. Jack Barr, engineer representing Nederveld Engineering, requested tentative preliminary plat approval for phase II of Settlers Grove subdivision. Phase II will have 28 lots. If approved, construction would begin in the spring of 2015. The Road Commission requires a by-pas lane be constructed on Adams when phase II begins. Trustee Brink requested an easement through phase II for water and sewer utilities for future construction of restrooms in Drenthe Grove Park. Mr. Barr will return next month for final approval.  
Trustee Oonk motioned to approve Settlers Grove Phase II Tentative Preliminary Plat. Trustee Brink supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Barkel.
b. Trustee Brink motioned to approve the 2014-2015 Winter Season Snow Plowing Maintenance Approval with Holland Charter Township for $ 44.60/ hour. This is an increase of $1.60/hour. Supervisor Nykamp will have HCT plow the west parking lot of the new Public Safety Building as well. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Barkel.

c. Attorney Bultje revised the 1993 Sewer Service Agreement with the City of Zeeland from 250,000 gallons/day to 500,000 gallons/day.

Treasurer Myaard motioned to approve the First Amendment dated 9/10/2014 to 1993 Sewer Service Agreement with City of Zeeland. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Barkel.  
d. Supervisor Nykamp proposed the township pay $5,125 toward the cost of connecting the water line between Black Creek Ridge and Copper Fields. The engineers’ original estimated cost was $30,000 to be split evenly between the two developers. The actual cost will be $37,125. The developers will increase their share of the cost to $32,000.  Mr. Nykamp stated this connection would benefit the township as well as the homes in the subdivisions by providing more consistent water pressure in a looped system. 
Trustee Brink motioned to accept the cost structure of $16,000 from each developer and $5,125 from the township to pay for the water line connection. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Barkel.  
4. Zoning Administrator’s Mannes reported two new house permits were pulled in August totaling 17 for the year. He also informed the board that building inspectors intend to address the State’s requirement to have on hand Station Construction Code books.

5. Clerk’s Comments – None.

6. Treasurer’s Comments – None.

7. Committee Reports
a. PLANNING COMMISSION. Two submissions were reviewed and approved:

i. By Pas, 3333 Production Court requested a 10,000 sq. ft. addition to the rear of their current building. 

ii. Settlers Grove Phase II Preliminary Platt.
b. PARKS & RECREATION.  Drenthe Grove’s 2014 $14,000 kitchen renovation project will carry over to January 2015. 
c. ROADS.  Paving began on Quincy St. this week. The 4.5 miles of gravel projects are finished. Michigan Chloride will brine the new gravel on Friday. 

8. Attorney Issues – None.
9. Supervisor’s Report
a.  Public Safety Building Update – Trusses are expected later this week. 
b. We will tear out the remaining bike path running in front of the Public Safety Building and then redo the entire stretch from the township’s driveway to the east boundary of the new building. The estimated $2,000 cost will come out of the contingency fund. 

c. Wastewater CIP / 96th Ave. Force – Working on getting the cost reduced.
d. Gentex began construction on their new building.  
10. Citizen / Public Comment- Ottawa County Commissioner Al Dannenberg explained why he did not support or vote for the county road millage proposal; he feels the cost is the responsibility of the state, not property owners. The proposal passed and will appear on the November ballot. 
11. Public hearing for the Master Plan is October 14, 2014.  

12. Additional Board Comment – None.

13. Meeting adjourned 7:45pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Evink, Clerk
Recording Secretary, Lisa Freeman
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